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Brief*

Sub. for HB 2191 would allow school districts to offer 
employment  contracts  to  teachers  for  up  to  two  additional 
years at  the end of the teacher's probationary period,  thus 
extending until the sixth year of employment the ability of the 
teacher to attain due process rights.  (Current law states that 
a new teacher in a school district, area vocational-technical 
school, or community college cannot attain due process rights 
in less than three years; there is no provision in current law to 
extend that time.)  

In  addition,  the  bill  would  require  school  districts  to 
annually file a report with the State Board of Education, and 
the  House  and  Senate  education  committees,  with 
information  regarding  numbers  of  teachers  offered  due 
process rights.  

The provisions of the bill  related to the additional two 
years  of  probationary  employment  and  the  reporting 
requirements would expire on July 1, 2016.  

Background

Proponents  of  the  original  bill,  which  would  have 
increased  the  term  of  employment  needed  to  attain  due 
process rights for teachers from three to five years for new 
teachers  and  from  two  to  three  years  for  teachers  with 
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previous employment in the institution, were representatives 
of the Kansas Association of School Boards, United School 
Administrators  of  Kansas,  the  Doniphan  County  Education 
Cooperative,  and  Auburn-Washburn,  Augusta,  and 
McPherson school districts.   Opponents of the bill  included 
representatives  of  the  Kansas  National  Education 
Association, and a principal in the Abilene School District.

The  House  Education  Committee  amended  the  bill 
adding  the  option  for  a  school  district,  area  vocational-
technical  school,  or  community college to offer  one or  two 
additional  years  of  probationary  employment  to  a  new 
teacher.  The Committee also added a provision for annual 
reporting of teacher contract information to the State Board of 
Education and the House and Senate education committees. 
The Committee also added an amendment that would make 
the provisions of the bill related to the additional two years of 
probationary  employment  and  the  reporting  requirements 
expire  on  July  1,  2016.   The  Committee  compiled  these 
changes and adopted a substitute bill.

The Division of the Budget fiscal note on the original bill 
indicted there would be no fiscal effect.
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